
OPEN MEETING 
 

Thursday 29th April 2021  at 7:00pm 
St Columbaôs Church, Manchester Road, Crosspool 

Local councillors, the police, council representatives and guest speak-
ers, are generally on hand to listen to your concerns on local issues.  

 

Keep your eye on the óSpar noticeboardô and óCrosspool Newsô 
 

Email:- crosspoolforum@gmail.com or Tele:- 07713 687 955 
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St Columbaôs Church Becomes Temporary Vaccine Hub 

 Thank You 

I have been trying to find 
a way to put a little thank 
you in the Clarion ... 
Thank you to St Columbaôs 
folk and all the volunteers 
and health workers who 
were so efficient and 
friendly at the covid jab 
sessions because of mask 
I could not see their 
smiles  but felt them  and 
it was lovely to see how 
they dealt with so many 
elderly and infirm people 
without any fuss. Well 
done to everyone. 

"Jean B..One of the elderly" 

In the autumn, the two churches of Stephen Hill and St 
Columba provided venues for flu vaccinations, so they 
could be done efficiently in the current circumstances. 
Following this, the Primary Care Network asked to use 
St Columbaôs church as a Covid vaccination centre. Keen to 
serve the community and knowing that the vaccinations were 
the most important issue at the moment, the joint leadership 
team agreed that they could dedicate the St Columbaôs site to 
this purpose and use Stephen Hill for worship services and 
other permitted community activities, though of course, sadly, 
as vaccinations started, the November lockdown caused a 
decision to close the church for any other activities. 
Preparations began before Christmas and involved much liaison 
between church members, the GP practices, NHS England and the 
Care Quality Commission and the first vaccinations began on 8th 
January, with 975 doses of Pfizer vaccine needing to be given over a 
3-day time span.  The team learnt that the batch delivered gave at 
least 150 more doses than the 975 stated, so the logistics of contact-
ing those most in need became a challenge that the medical team 
were determined to overcome.  This they did.  Not one vaccine was 
wasted!  Over the first week, delivery of two batches of Pfizer product 
enabled over 2000 people to be vaccinated. 
It is important to recognise the commitment of the medics who cover 
this work in addition to their day jobs, the church community includ-
ing Stephen Hill for being willing to respond to the new situation, and 
Tapton Congregational church who, with the other churches and 
members of the Crosspool community supply amazing volunteers as 
marshals and snow clearers. 
To experience the medical staff, the church family and the community 
working so hard together, without complaint, for the common good 
is and will be an unforgettable experience. 

Due to the ongoing legislation on mass gatherings and social distancing, regrettably the January Open Meeting had to be cancelled  



  

 

"Your Dream Holiday Specialists"  

1 Ringstead Crescent  Crosspool Sheffield S10 5SG  

Tele: 01142 687 500  
Email:  Paul@Direct -Travel.net  
 Australia & New Zealand  

Indian Ocean -  Far East -  USA 

 Cruises and lots, lots more  

We are proudly Independent  

Sheffield  
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Wise  Watcher  

 

Have You Spotted Crosspoolôs 
Newest Resident. 
A lot of interest is growing 
among local school children as 
they go to and 
from school. 
A young owl 
has taken up 
residence in 
the fork of 
rotten branch 
and can often 
be seen 
checking out 
the hustle and 
bustle around school times. 
Keep an eye out for a sighting. 

When the current lockdown 
regulation is eased, why not 
enjoy the picturesque Snake 
Pass as a passenger traveling 
between Sheffield and Man-
chester on the X57 Hulleysô 
bus route, fare Ã8 single and 
Ã10 return. Concessionary 
passes are valid throughout 
the X57, making it particularly 
attractive for pass holders   
www.busandtrainuser.com/20
20/10/26/i-used-my-pass-over
-snake-pass/ 

I hope everyone is keeping safe and well. I wanted to share 
with you a sneak peek at the 
nearly completed community 
quilt. It has taken much longer 
than anticipated as I received 
116 squares. The quilt is the 
same size as a king size duvet! 
The next big task is to quilt it 
and then it can be displayed. I 
can't wait to share all our s10 
creativity with you all. You 
should be really proud of your 
wonderful squares and of com-
ing together as one community 
through these difficult times. 
Stay safe and hopefully we can 
all have a get together in the 
not so distant future.  

  Many thanks,   

       Amy chambers 

Crosspool Covid Community Quilt 

Pass Over Snake Pass  

Wesley Kristopher Photography  
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Broomhill Library - still open to Click & Collect! 

Girlguiding 

You might not have seen us out 
& about recently but Girlguiding is 
still here & happening locally! 

At the present time we feel it is more important than ever to offer girls & young women a place of 
their own where they can have a break from everything else, switch off & just have some fun in a 
safe environment. 

  Rainbow, Brownie & Guide units have been meeting óVirtuallyô thanks to the availability of 
óZoomô & the girls continue to see their friends, earn badges & learn new skills. Weôve even been 
able to invite some special visitors along as well! Everyone from Santa, to Yoga teachers to animal 
handlers have been able to take part as well. 

 We know that there are so many people who are now getting fed up with the ógroundhog dayô 
feeling that the Covid restrictions have created, so why not try something to break up your routine? 
There are many benefits to volunteering & the adults certainly gain just as much as the girls do in 
Guiding ï if not more so. Itôs a good way to build up skills & improve your mental health 

A large proportion of our lovely volunteers are also employed as Key Workers so donôt have the 
same amount of time to be able to run the meetings & would really welcome some help. This could 
be as a regular volunteer at meetings, helping with some of the admin ï especially accounts, or do 
you have a skill that could be shared with the girls via Zoom?  

If youôd like more information, or would like to register an interest, then have a look at our 
website:   https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/  

To make sure we are open in these uncertain times please keep 
an eye on the website: broomhill-library.org.uk, Telephone: 
0114 273 4276 or email: enquiries@broomhill-library.org.uk.  
At the moment the Opening times for telephone enquiries - to 
call in or return your books, (even if they were not collected 
from Broomhill originally or collect some you've requested), are:- 
Wednesday 1.30 am - 4.30 pm and  Saturday 10.00 am to 1.30 pm. 
Tuesdays, closed for the time being.  
To request books from the library- collect a form-download 
online email or just ring in your 
requests -Please remember to 
give your library card number. 
Books can now be ordered that 
belong to other libraries in 
Sheffield and delivered for col-
lection from Broomhill.  
Entering the library to browse, 
use a computer or the photo-
copier are still Not allowed. A 
one-way queuing system is in 
place for safe entry to the porch 
- please wear a face mask. 

 

https://www.googleadservices.com/pagead/aclk?sa=L&ai=DChcSEwie9fCXqqfeAhWHqhgKHRJJCpsYABAAGgJsZQ&ohost=www.google.co.uk&cid=CAASE-Roq_Rlfd89zeJOTmgWSHYg-es&sig=AOD64_2TCuWxE61ZH23m7NqWfaBoI6rkGw&q=&ved=2ahUKEwjmqOyXqqfeAhUBqiwKHetlAYoQ0Qx6BAgFEAI&adurl=
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/get-involved/
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Crosspool Action Group 

 

A woman was walking her dog on the Tapton and King Edward sports field in the late 1990s and 
was stopped by someone who told her that she wouldn't be able to walk her dog on the fields in 
future because of the proposed two PFI schools to be built and that the fields would be fenced in. 
This caused alarm with local residents who had used the fields for very many years for recreation 
and exercise. A small group of "active" residents got together to oppose the closure of the fields. 
They lobbied the City Council quite vigorously opposing any such closure and in fact opposing 
some of the measures the developers wanted to introduce which would have ruined the green 
environment around the schools. There was no way the development would be stopped as it had 
already got planning permission, but what could be done was to eke out concessions from the 
developer and the schools themselves. Through much lobbying a liaison group was agreed where 
local residents, the schools, Councillors and the developers would meet regularly to try and re-
solve issues. These meetings continued to a lesser extent when the Forum developed. The great-
est achievement was to have the school fields recognised as "public open space" where the local 
residents could continue to enjoy them. In this "Covid year" imagine what it would have been like 
if they were fenced in with no public access. 
In the year two 2000 residents found out that the Kings Head pub had closed with little or no 
notice and that it was to be demolished. At ten o clock one night a neighbour alerted other con-
cerned residents that a bulldozer had arrived on site, the car park, and that they were pulling the 
pub down early the next day. The same concerned residents who were involved with the schools 
along with a few others gathered at the Kings Head with the intension to halt the demolition. The 
contractors moved in and started to remove the roof so the demonstrators moved in and occupied 
the building with roof material dropping onto them. A local Councillor joined the demonstrators 
and had a halt called on the contractors. They withdrew and gathered in the car park. The police 
arrived and tried to persuade the demonstrators to move out. The demonstrators said they would 
if the contractors could show that they had the legal right to demolish the building. They couldn't 
because no permission had been granted to demolish the building. The police moved out as it was 
a civil matter not a criminal matter. The contractors retreated.  
At this juncture it should be made clear the occupation by the demonstrators was about the dem-
olition of one of Crosspool's oldest buildings. Also, the Group adopted the name of Crosspool Ac-
tion Group even while involved with the schools. 
The Action Group collected in excess of one thousand signatures from local people against the 
demolition of the building. It was occupied for several days and nights before injunctions were 
taken out against the protesters. They moved out. Yes, the battle was lost but some concessions 
were made, the City Council recognised that some buildings, such as the Kings Head, that was not 
a listed building, could be listed as a "building of local interest". The developers got what they 
wanted and obviously the residents of Kings Court. The protestors, the campaigners, the Cross-
pool Action Group as they were known, grew to include more residents and the Forum was 
formed. This became Crosspool Forum as it is now known. The activists slowly left the Forum as 
they were "activists" and the Forum is what we have today.  
Best wishes for the Forum, but don't forget its "genesis".   
Terry Howard,  resident, activist and campaigner. 

The idea for the Crosspool forum came in late 2002 under the auspices of Dave Aspinall, (the 
then Sheffield Councilôs South West Area Co-ordinator), and was launched in June 2003   
The action group formed the nucleus but the Crosspool Forum took on a wider roll within the 
larger community and " activists" lost interest in a more general community led organisation. 
I'm sure they would re-emerge if ever needed.  Crosspool Forum steering committee member 
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Collection by Arrangement 
or min. 2 jars. free S10 delivery 
 Place your summer order now!  
s10busybees@gmail.com 

 

  

Within FLOWER DESIGN 
Fresh Flowers Fruit & Vegetables 

    Orders Delivered Locally  

6 Sandygate Road  

Crosspool 

Sheffield S10 5NH 
Tele: 0114 2686 930 

Tree Recycle Goes Ahead 

Help Required to Maintain your Village Green 

During the past ten months our local open spaces have become 
safe havens for exercise and when not in lockdown are places 
for people to meet up at a safe social distance.  
With the vaccine rollout likely to take many months to complete 
these areas of natural beauty will 
become widely used again once 
the weather improves.  
ñFriends of Lydgate Greenò are 
looking for local volunteers who 
have an hour or two to spare to 
help out and maintain the flower 

beds so that everyone can enjoy them at their best.   
If you are able to help and enjoy fresh air and exercise please 
donôt hesitate to get in touch with the Crosspool Forum and we 
will pass your details onto the dedicated team of volunteers who 
regularly tend the green on behalf of the local community. 

Having been officially advised that trips for waste manage-
ment and Community work/volunteering were permitted 
during the current lock down, in the interest of protecting 
the environment, the Crosspool Forum took the decision to 
go ahead with what has become a popular community 

event over the past few 
years, the Recycling of the 
communities discarded 
Christmas trees.  

On Sunday morning, 10th January 2021, around 300 treesô 
were individually dragged down to the precinct to be recycled 
into mulch. This was later used on the flower beds and in 
woodland areas of Lydgate Green. 
To ensure that everything ran smoothly and strict safety 

guidelines were observed, Forum volunteer marshals were on hand all morning to supervise a 
drop and go approach, socially distancing, one-way queuing and the wearing of face covering. 
To help keep everyone safe during the recycling, these measures were executed with some 
military decorum.      

Thank you to the tree surgeons team and the volunteer marshals 
who work tirelessly throughout the morning  A special thank you 
Direct Travel for the use of their forecourt and to everyone for 
your interest in protecting the environment and for your under-
standing that these steps have had to be taken to help keep our 
Volunteers and attendees stay safe during these unprecedented 
times. 
All proceeds from donations on the day are used in our local 
community. 

Christmas Tree   
Thank you to all the 
ñForum Volunteersò for all 
your hard work. As always 
the Crosspool Precinct 
Christmas Trees looked 
lovely.    
 AB and family 

Deciding to leave his career 
in construction to go into a 
new venture, Ian said  
ñSince I opened  the Fruit 
and Veg Patch within Flower 
Design itôs gone from 
strength to strength and Iôm 
looking forward to the fu-
ture. Iôve enjoyed meeting 
you all and would like to 
thank everyone in Crosspool 
for your amazing supportò.  

Lydgate Green  


